State of New Mexico

Shelly Trujillo County Clerk 575-894-2840

Terri Copsin County Treasurer 575-894-3524

Michael Huston County Assessor 575-894-2589

Thomas Pestak Probate Judge 575-894-2840



855 Van Patten Street Truth or Consequences, New Mexico 87901

Bruce Swingle, County Manager 575-894-6215 voice 575-894-9548 fax

RESOLUTION NO. 109-012

County of Sierra

James Paxon Chair 575-894-6215

Travis Day Vice Chair 575-894-6215

Frances Luna Commissioner 575-894-6215

Glenn Hamilton County Sheriff 575-894-9150

A Resolution Transferring Monies from the 401 to the 506

WHEREAS, the Board of Sierra County Commissioners meeting in regular session on August 18, 2020 deem it necessary to transfer \$1,298,537.00 from 401General Fund PILT to 506 Internal Capital Improvement for the future payments for the Amins reconstruction of the new Administration Building.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Sierra County Board of Commissioners hereby moves that the Sierra County Treasurer transfer \$1,298,537.00 from 401 to 506.

Transfer From

4010 1080

General Fund

\$1,298,537.00

Transfer To

5060 1629

Administration Construction

\$1,298,537.00

APPROVED, ADOPTED, AND PASSED on this 18th day of August, 2020.

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

James Paxon, Chair

Travis Day, Vice-Chair

Frances Luna, Commissioner

Attest By

Shelly Trujillo, County Clerk

State of New Mexico

Terri J Copsin County Treasurer (575) 894-3524 Ext. 225

Candace Chavez Chief Deputy Treasurer (575) 894-3524 Ext. 223



100 N. Date Street, Suite 13
Truth or Consequences, New Mexico

County of Sierra

Janet Godfrey
Clerk II
(575) 894-3524 Ext. 221
Cristina Brassell
Clerk II
(575) 894-3524 Ext. 224
Cindy Rodriguez
Clerk I
(575) 894-3524 Ext. 222

August 18, 2020

Board of Finance Report

Commissioners and Manager

Attached is a Resolution requesting Transfer of PILT money from the 401 to the 506. This is the PILT we received for Fiscal year 19-20. The PILT we received for 18-19 which we invested into LGIP will be available for transfer to finish the Administration building in Fiscal year 20-21.

I recommend the transfer now, so that the money is available when the remodel begins.

Thank you,

Terri Copsin

Sierra County Treasurer

Sterre Copoun